INFORMATION SHEET FOR 03-05-2018 AGENDA


1. Standard practice for the city.

2. This was discussed at the time of hiring and was done at this price per hour when Rhonda was first hired for that position.  I neglected to get it formally approved so we need to do that now.  She has been absolutely wonderful and has very little left to do.

3. Conversation with Mike Ketcher, Chad Smith and the council.  Mike has stated he is willing to work with us.  Map attached

4. I can find no OFFICIAL record of the alley ever being closed but it was approved by the council for the building of the parking area for Stilwell Pharmacy around 1990 (Mike Pinkerton’s recollection is of “Ok, no problem, do it” with no formal vote).  Joe Fletcher wants to build a drive-thru for Okie Joe’s and use the alley as an exit. My recommendation is to approve with the understanding that no change in Stilwell Pharmacy parking area be required, but to also have it surveyed because there is some question as to the accurate location of the alley.

5. Part of continuing necessary upgrade to Fire equipment.  Quote attached 

6. #1 has received 2 bids – recommend we accept one
#2 has received 2 bids – recommend we accept one
#3 has received one bid but is being taken care of by the owner, Maria Maldonado – recommend we reject bid  
#4 has received 1 bid – recommend we accept bid
#5 has received no bids – recommend we negotiate with someone to remove portion of building owned by Fishinghawk (north 20 feet along Division) as Buckner’s portion is being repaired and detached from Fishinghawk’s portion. 
Greg Hatchett can update the council on current status.
Bid sheet is attached.

7. We had one driver in the hospital with a possible stroke and another worker out with an injured shoulder (not job-related).  Another person was necessary to be able to run trash routes as necessary.

8. [bookmark: _GoBack]APTEAN software is the system we use city-wide for everything except utilities.  Quote attached.

9. This is a track-wheeled dump truck which will make movement throughout the cemetery much more efficient, safe, and will be a much needed improvement over current equipment (which belongs to the street department).  Cash is available in the Cemetery Fund.  Pictures and info are attached.

10. David Bruner can explain but this is a planned expense which is already budgeted in Civil Defense Capital Improvement 20-05-645301.  Quote attached.

11. This is the agreement reached with the FOP by the Negotiation Team.  List of changes attached. 

12. All applicants from within last six months of applications have been contacted and listed if confirmed as still available for work.  Applications will be available at meeting for council members only. Willis has spoken to all applicants. Public Notice for Job Opening is attached. 
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